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Board of Supervisors
County of Santa Cruz
701 Ocean Street
Santa Cruz, California 95060

Payment Of Prior Year Invoices Related To Sheriff's Office
Uniform Replacement.

Dear Members of the Board:

The Sheriff's Office maintains a replacement uniform agreement
with Dick Bruhn Inc to replace worn-out law enforcement uniform
articles for Sheriff's Office staff included under the County's
various'law Enforcement and Detention Officer collective bargain-
ing agreements.

Recently Dick Bruhn conducted an internal audit of its commercial
accounts. One of the findings that the audit revealed was the
existence of a number of unpaid invoices, primarily from 1997 and
1998, for Sheriff's Office uniform articles. These invoices were
never received and processed by the Sheriff's Office. For the
past six months Sheriff's fiscal staff have participated in this
audit to assist Dick Bruhn's in determining if the uniform items
listed on the invoices were received and to verify the validity
and accuracy of these invoices as well as to ensure that there
were no duplicate charges contained on other invoices that were
received and paid. Together we have agreed that there are a total
of 38 unpaid invoices for uniform replacement items that were
received but were never properly invoiced. A complete list of
invoice numbers and amounts is attached. Dick Bruhn's is request-
ing that these invoices be paid at this time and they have sub-
mitted certified original invoices. Since these invoices are all
over a year old, County fiscal procedures require that your Board
approve the payment of these invoices and authorize the Sheriff's
Office and the Auditor Controller to process the payment to Dick
Bruhn's.

Appropriations exist within the Sheriff's Office FY 99/00 budget
to cover the cost of these old invoices.



Therefore, it is recommended that the Board
payment to Dick Bruhn's for the 38 invoices
ment and authorize the Sheriff's Office and
ler to process payment for these costs.

0072

approve a $7,951.98
listed on the attach-
the Auditor Control-

Very truly yours,

v\J\
----l

Mark Tracy
Sheriff Coroner

Attachment: Listing of Dick Bruhn Inc. prior year invoices deter-
mined to be valid and submitted for payment.

RECOMMENDED:

\
County Administrative Officer

/bruhn2
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. UNPAID DICK BRUHN’S INVOICES, MORE THAT ONE YEAR OLD

DATE INVOICE AMOUNT
NUMBER
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November l&l999

Sheriff Mark Tracy
C/O Sheriff’s Fiscal Unit
701 Ocean St, Room 340
Santa Cruz, CA 9506

Dear Sheriff Tracy,

During the past year Dick Bruhn’s has conducted an internal fiscal audit of
its commercial accounts. During the course of this audit, a number of unpaid
invoices for the Sheriff’s Office from our Watsonville store have been identified.
These invoices apparently were never received by the Sheriff’s Office. Working
together with the fiscal staff of the Sheriffs Office, we have researched each invoice
to eliminate any duplication of charges contained in other invoices already paid by
the Sheriffs Office. Certified copies of these unpaid invoices have been forwarded
to the Sheriffs Office.

Dick Bruhn’s is now requesting that these invoices totaling $7,951.98  be paid.
We appreciate your cooperation in this matter and regret any inconvenience.

Sincerely,

*-Gary ams
Credit Manager
Dick Bruhn, Inc.
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